


TOWN OF WOODRUFF
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
WOODRUFF COMMUNITY ROOM
JULY 28, 2020
   6:30 P.M


Please note this is a draft; the minutes will not be approved until April 20, 2021

Notice of said meeting was posted in three posting places, on the Internet and news media notified. Board members present were chairman Michael Timmons, supervisors Corky Sheppard, Judy Allen, and Andrea Reuland, clerk Julie Huotari, treasurer Melanie Litter, police department administrative secretary Lori Janusz, police department chief Corey Backhaus, road department supervisor Mike Pockat, fire department chief Victor Gee, assistant fire chief Kyle Timmons, and Woodruff residents Laura Seramur, Joan Seramur, Emily Samolinski, Tom Granlund, and Kathy Sheppard, and Kayla Houp of The Lakeland Times.
 
Woodruff residents present including the board: 16. Let the record show that: 1. Kayla Houp attended in a reporter’s capacity and refrained from voting on all items even though she is a town resident; 2. Laura Seramur departed after the police department report and did not vote on anything thereafter; 3. Kathy Sheppard arrived just before the vote about the elected officials pay; 4. Judy Allen arrived during the department reports; 5. And Corey Backhaus was there as police department head, is not a town resident and did not vote.

CALL TO ORDER Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Timmons.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE U.S. FLAG The pledge was recited.

The audience was reminded that anyone may speak to subjects according to State Statute Sections 60.10 and 60.11. Non-residents were not allowed to vote.

APPROVE 2019 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES Chairman Timmons called for the approval of the 2019 annual meeting minutes. Meeting minutes had been provided with the packets of information to the audience. Motion by Gee, seconded by Pockat, to accept the 2019 annual meeting minutes as presented, voice vote; with all 13 present residents voting aye, 0 nays. Motion carried. 

ANNUAL REPORTS FROM THE ROAD DEPARTMENT, FIRE DEPARTMENT, POLICE DEPARTMENT AND BUILDING INSPECTOR 
· Chairman Timmons reported for building inspector Rick Clem who could not attend. In 2019 there were eight new home permits, two addition permits and 17 garage permits issued through RC Inspections. All of those were residential.
· Fire Department Chief Gee gave his 2019 report. There was a total of 65 total fire calls and 77 training, business or pubic service sessions (combined total). He said they received the department’s new aerial ladder truck in 2019 just before Memorial Day. Membership is up, he said, but they are still looking for more members. Gee said they had saved up enough in donations and fundraising over the years to purchase a new brush truck, completely off the tax roll. The 2019 October fundraiser generated approximately $15,000. Finally, he indicated that they will be working toward replacing all of their air packs so that they are updated to the newest standards. The cost will be somewhere between $130,000 and $160,000. 
· Police Chief Backhaus said in 2019 the police department responded to 3,768 calls to dispatch, covering a variety of incidents. There were 180 citations written for traffic, municipal or alcohol offenses. Ninety-four parking citations were written, the majority of which were for overnight parking in the municipal lots and for snow removal. There were 76 adult arrests, 0 juvenile arrests, 158 traffic accidents investigated and 37 calls for emergency detentions for subjects in need of further psychological care. Backhaus and Detective Jeremy Herrmann both participated in various community presentations. The department still participates in grants through the Department of Natural Resources boat and snowmobile patrol programs, with 75-100% reimbursement for public safety patrol on the water and on the trails. Police Secretary Lori Janusz applied and received on behalf of the department a grant for $1,500 from Wisconsin Public Service. Backhaus said they intend to use that toward a thermal imaging camera. They purchased a 2019 Ford F150 to replace the 2014 Dodge Ram. Members of the department continue to participate in trainings, to include annual handgun recertification, Emergency Vehicle Operators Course, Intoximeter and Vehicle Contacts, Legal Update, Active Shooter, Emergency Management, Drug Training, Narcan administration and more. Officer Schowalter completed a 40-hour field training officer course, which allows him to train new officers. In 2019 Officers Gary Lade and Tim Cerny resigned, Chief Lenny Drewsen retired, Backhaus was promoted to chief, and Stan Lewis and Brian Czlapinski were promoted to full time.
· Roads supervisor Pockat gave a report on tasks completed by the road department for 2019. Roads brushed, pulled shoulders and prepped for blacktop included Gehrke, Rudolph, Blumenstein and the alley between Hemlock and Hwy. 51. Gehrke and Rudoph roads were blacktopped. Crack sealing was done on Veterans Parkway, Mid Lake Road, Madeline Lake Road, and Green Apple Court. The three-man crew maintains 50 miles of public roadways, including, hauling gravel and grading gravel roads, street and sidewalk sweeping, maintaining drainage and culverts, street signs, and potholes, leaf and rubbish removal from town properties and roadside mowing and trimming. Plowing, sanding, salting and snow and ice removal are done as needed. In 2019 the crew cleaned the cemetery with the Camp McNaughton crew, shingled a storage shed, worked on police vehicles, replaced bottom of hopper on street sweeper, rebuilt plow hookups and frames for orange and blue Oshkosh trucks, performed regular equipment maintenance.

2019 FINANCIAL REPORTS AVAILABLE FOR REVIEW
Mike Timmons said the town is in a good cash position and that the annual report is available to anyone for review. Gee asked if there are any projections about what things are going to look like next year with the loss of sales revenue and gas tax situation. Mike Timmons said he thought Oneida County’s revenue was not coming up as short as they thought and that sales tax revenue seems to be holding strong. He said we won’t know for a few months when the state alerts counties and municipalities about the state aids estimates. New construction in Woodruff has gone up by more than $7 million, expanding the tax base.

TOPICS RAISED BY ELECTORS:

1.) At last year’s annual meeting there was a discussion on changing the clerk and treasurer positions to appointed positions and the decision then was to explore those options and come back to the townspeople. Mike Timmons said that if the electorate wants to make the change to appointed, it would have to be done at this meeting because of publishing and filing deadlines to get the item on the Nov. 3 ballot. Pockat made a motion to keep the positions as elected, seconded by Gee. A discussion about the pros and cons of making the switch took place before the vote. There were 13 ayes and 0 nays; motion carried.
2.) Mike Timmons revisited the need for a cold storage building to shelter equipment and vehicles for the road, police and fire departments. Pockat said that there is room for a 50’X60’ building behind the road building between the fence and storage buildings. Mike Timmons said that there is also room next to the town/PD building but that the ground would have to first be built up. He also said the last pricing he knew of was $50/sq. foot for construction of a pole barn-type storage building. Granlund said it was a good idea to have extra storage so the equipment lasts longer. He made a motion to move forward with plans to construct the storage building, seconded by Allen. There was no further discussion and a vote was taken with 13 ayes and 0 nays. Motion carried.
3.) Mike Timmons advised that the next annual meeting will be held April 20, 2021, and the next regular town board meeting will be Tuesday, Aug. 18, 2020.
4.) Kyle Timmons asked when the last time salaries were increased for elected positions. Mike Timmons said it’s been two years for the chairman, three years for the clerk, and many, many years for the supervisors. Kyle Timmons said since other employees receive an approximate 2% increase each year, then there should be some compensation for the elected officials as well. After discussing the existing salaries of clerk ($34,000), chairman ($22,500), treasurer ($10,000) and supervisors ($3,600), Kyle Timmons made a motion that all election officials receive at least a 5% raise. No one seconded the motion and motion failed. There was a discussion about whether increased revenues or economic development justifies the pay raise. Kyle Timmons then made another motion changing the verbiage to clarify that all election officials will receive exactly a 5% raise and that was seconded by Joan Seramur. At the vote there were 12 ayes, 0 nays, and Mike Timmons and Julie Huotari abstained. Motion carried.

The chairman called three times for more business and there was none. 

ADJOURN   Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,
/s/
Julie Huotari, 
Clerk

APPROVED:  ________________




